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June 2005  NEWSLETTER
NEXT MEETING:
Tuesday 21st June 2005 in the Curtis Room at the Country Plaza Int






6.00 pm
Fellowship 







6.30 pm
Business session







7.15 pm 
Dinner

APOLOGIES:
Ring Sue Smith  4972 5735 (H)  if you are bringing a guest or if you wish to apologise - by lunchtime on Tuesday.  Failure to apologise will result in a charge to you for the cost of the meal.

BIRTHDAYS:

June
Sharon 15th



Christa 21st

*TREASURER’S ASSISTANT:
June
Karen Busteed

*FELLOWSHIP OFFICER:
June
Diana Cameroon

*If it is your turn and you will not be at the meeting, please arrange for someone else to take your place.

DIARY NOTES:
4th – 30th July – Display at Gladstone Library


6th August – Zonta Race Day at Gladstone Racetrack


27 – 28th August – Relay for Life in Gladstone


8th October – Zonta Fashion Parade - Gladstone


7 – 9th October 2005 – District 24 Conference – Gold Coast


24 – 29th June 2006 – International Convention – Melbourne, Australia!

	                             Building Zonta for the 21st Century

                            Inspired by the Challenge of Change
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Ladies!

As our year draws to a close I would like to say a huge thankyou to those of you who have worked on the Board. 

Your support and effort has been a great inspiration and help to me. I thankyou from the bottom of my heart. 

At the same time, I welcome the new Board members. 

A special thankyou to Diana for stepping in as President at the last Board meeting, I had a special night at work and was unable to make the meeting. 

One more thankyou also, goes to Kathy, Jade, their husbands, and Diana for helping to collect for the Salvation Army.     Those hills seem to get steeper each year. 
Pauline
COMMITTEE REPORTS

FINANCE & FUNDRAISING

Fashion Parade and Race Day
The present committee will compile a list of items and contact details, which we think, will help the incoming committee with preparations for both the fashion parade and race day.    This will be given to the new chairperson of the committee at the next general meeting.

Race Day

The tickets for the Race Day should be given out at the next meeting so as to give everyone time to sell the tickets.  The committee would like to suggest that each member be given 10 tickets to sell even if they are not attending the race day.

The price of the meal at the race day has been confirmed and it will be the same as last year.  Even though we do not make a lot on the race day ticket sales (approximately $5.00 per ticket) we think it would be hard to sell tickets to the event if we were to raise the ticket price to more than $30.00 each.

Karen, Carole, Di, Jade, and Wendy .

Membership and Fellowship

Date:  06.06.2005  at Sue Smith's Residence, 3 Worthington Street, Gladstone.

Members Attending:  Cathy, Trudy and Sue    Members Absent:  Gloria (on leave) and Trisha

Dinner Menu:  To advise Country Plaza menu for June and to see if there is a new menu list for 05/06.

The information evening held was a success.  Members attending were Trudy, Cathy, Sue, Pauline, Kathleen, Karen M and Joanna.  Prospective members were Kerry Hughes, Jenny Simpson, Joey Parsons, Leanne Ibell, Debbie Steel, Karen Field and Margaret Esdale.

Sue to contact Helen to circulate names that have not already been circulated.

Sue to write to ladies and invite them to July’s meeting.

Trudy to follow up on Vicki Bruton.

Sue to ring Jean Hartley re membership.

Sue given permission to re-organise Membership & Fellowship files.

Congratulations to Helen who was the winner of May’s raffle.  Helen will be providing the raffle for June.

Next meeting scheduled to be held on 04.07.05 at 5.15pm at Sue Smith’s residence.

Sue, Gloria, Trudy, Cathy, Trisha

Service/Status of Women

Our last meeting was held at Kathleen’s house and as this will be our last meeting as the current committee, we would like to thank Kathleen for her wonderful hospitality.

Christa has offered to purchase some gifts to the value of $50 for the first prizes for Hibiscus Gardens Bingo prizes. 

The Byellee trip was very much appreciated by the members who were lucky enough to attend, thank you Gail for organising this for our club. 

Ladies, could you please remember to bring your white shirts to the next meeting, so we can arrange to have the logo done, and then when we have a working bee to assemble the birthing kits, we can wear them for the first time.

,

Barbara, Karen Marsh, Kath, Sharon, Gail, Christa

Program, Public Relations & Environment

PR – We will prepare PR for the Birthing Kit Workshop when the date is set, also the next Virtual Baby presentation when that date is set.    We also will prepare PR for the Race Day, and the Fashion Parade.

Speakers:  Leo Zussino (CQPA) is booked for August.

Library Display:   Display booked from 4th – 30th July – our committee will assemble display at our next meeting on 29th June.

Zonta Quiz:      Like to do it again in approx 3 months.

Environment – send email for World Environment day.   We had three responses to our request for strategies to remember to take the Green Bags into the supermarket, and the most reliable seemed to be Carole’s.   She puts her bags on the seat, and then puts her purse on top.   Well done Carole!

Our next meeting at Bev Murphy’s home  - 7 Vista Court on Wednesday 29tht June 2005 at 5.30p.m.
Helen, Bev, Anne, Joanna, Diana
Notes from the Editor – Helen

This is an interesting article that I read in Graham’s Rotary Bulletin from Rockhampton North.

LOOKING BACK FIVE HUNDRED YEARS.

Next time you are washing your hands and complain because the water temperature isn’t just how you like it, think about how things used to be.    Here are some facts about the 1500’s:

Most people got married in June because they took their yearly bath in May, and still smelled pretty good by June.   However, they were starting to smell, so brides carried a bouquet of flowers to hide the body odour.   Hence the custom today of carrying a bouquet when getting married.

Baths consisted of a big tub filled with hot water.    The man of the house had the privilege of the nice clean water, then all the other sons and men, then the women and finally the children; last of all the babies.   By then the water was so dirty you could actually lose someone in it – hence the saying, “Don’t throw the baby out with the bath water.”

Houses had thatched roofs (thick straw piled high) with no wood underneath.    It was the only place for animals to get warm, so all the small dogs, cats and other small animals (mice, bugs) lived in the roof.   When it rained it became slippery and sometimes the animals would slip and fall off the roof – hence the saying “It’s raining cats and dogs”.

There was nothing to stop things falling into the house.    This posed a real problem in the bedroom, where bugs and other droppings could really mess up their nice clean bed.    Hence, they used a bed with big posts and a sheet hanging over the top for some protection.   That’s how canopy beds came into existence.

The floor was dirt.    Only the wealthy had something other than dirt, hence the saying “dirt poor”.   The wealthy had slate floors that would get slippery in the winter when wet, so they spread thresh (straw) on the floor to help keep their footing.   As the winter wore on, they kept adding more thresh until, when you opened the door, it would all start slipping outside.   A piece of wood was placed in the entranceway, becoming known as a “thresh hold”.

In the old days, they cooked in the kitchen with a big pot that always hung over the fire.   Every day they lit the fire and added things to the pot.    They ate mostly vegetables – not much meat.   They would eat the stew for dinner, leaving leftovers in the pot to get cold overnight, and start again the next day.    Sometimes the stew had food in it that had been there quite a while, hence the rhyme, “Peas porridge hot, peas porridge cold, peas porridge in the pot nine day’s old”.

Sometimes they could obtain pork, which made them feel quite special.   When visitors came over, they would hang up their bacon to show off.    It was a sign of wealth that a man “could bring home the bacon”.    They cut off a little to share with their guests, and all would sit around and “chew the fat”.

Those with money had plates made of pewter.   Food with high acid content caused some of the lead to leach onto the food, causing lead poisoning and death.   This happened most often with tomatoes, so for the next 400 years to or, tomatoes were considered poisonous!

Bread was divided according to status.    Workers got the burnt bottom of the loaf, the family the middle, and guests received the top crust, or the “uppercrust”.

Lead cups were used to drink ale or whisky.   The combination would sometimes knock them out for a couple of days.    Someone walking along the road would take them for dead and prepare them for burial.    Laid out on the kitchen table for a couple of days, the family would gather around, eat and drink, and wait to see if they would wake up.   Thus began the custom of “holding a wake”.

England is old and small.   So local folks starting running out of places to bury people.   They would dig up coffins and take the bones to a “bone house”, and reuse the grave.   When reopening these coffins, 1 out of 25 were found to have scratch marks, and they realised they had been burying people alive.    So they thought they would tie a string to the wrist of the corpse, lead it through the coffin and up through the ground and tie it to a bell.    Someone would have to sit out in the graveyard all night “the graveyard shift” to listen for a bell; thus someone could be “saved by the bell” or was considered a “dead ringer”.
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